
Good Morning Loved Ones, 

 I would like to inform you about some decisions that we have made in 

response to the Coronavirus. 

The Details: 
- We have cancelled our Sunday March 22nd and March 29th services. 

- We will reevaluate our Sunday gatherings following March 29th. 
- We have cancelled all other gatherings and events through April 8th. 

- We will reevaluate our other gatherings following April 8th. 

- Offerings can be given through the website, or mailed directly to church. 

The Pathway & Heart: 
- You can rest assured that we are not fearful. 
- Our conversaJons over these difficult decisions has been marked by a 

calm confidence in God’s goodness, control, and sovereign power. 

- In making our decisions we have considered the guidance given by 

governing authoriJes, ecclesiasJcal authoriJes, and the leadership team 

that God has put in place at Calvary. In this we believe that we are being 

wisely led by an “abundance of counselors.” - Proverb 24:6 
- The situaJon around us is proving to be quite fluid, the available 

informaJon and suggested responses change daily, and someJmes hourly. 
- The path forward that we have chosen is our best aVempt at creaJng a 

response that is cauJous, measured, and gives us a framework that allows 

for adjustment. 
- In the decision making process we have sought to be guided by Scriptures 

admoniJon to love one another, and to love our neighbor. We are 

choosing to show this love, by removing the very possibility for spreading 

the virus in any one of our canceled gatherings. 



The Ministry: 
- We will be posJng a new sermon to the church website Sunday, March 

22nd, and March 29th. 
- These messages will be available for video streaming via our facebook 

page, the audio will be available on our website by 10:30am: 

- www.calvarywilmington.org 

- As this conJnues, I am hoping to occasionally send out encouraging 
words. I look to make these messages available either through email, or by 

short videos posted on facebook and, potenJally, on Vimeo, and / or 

Youtube. These accounts are currently being set up (I am unsure if this 

desire will be realized). 
- Currently are looking into several other opJons for staying connected 

during this season.  

- During this Jme I will be making regular calls to check in on each of you. 

SJll, if you find yourself in a place of need before you get a call from me, I 

would request that you call / text me at (302) 357-2232, or that you send 

me an email at cagpastor@verizon.net.  

- Please contact me with your quesJons and send me your prayer requests. 
- And if you find yourself in a place where you are unable to get out to 

acquire needed items PLEASE contact me, we want to help. 

We are standing with you, confident in God’s care, 

Pastor Brian 

Calvary Board
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